Trenton, Florida

November 21, 1989


The Gilchrist County School met in special session at the courthouse on Tuesday, November 21, 1989 at 7:30 P.M. with the following members present:

Carol Hyde, Chairman

Raymond Hutchinson

Elvin Mathews

Gary Rexroat

Woodrow Smith

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was conducted.

AGENDA


On a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Woodrow Smith, the agenda was approved with report from Senator Kirkpatrick’s Visit, Computers, and High Q Team being added for discussion.

REORGANIZATION OF THE GILCHRIST COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD 1989-90


The Superintendent of Schools, Carl Williams, presided over the board during reorganization.


On a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Gary Rexroat, Carol Hyde was nominated for school board chairman.  There being no other nominations Carol Hyde was elected chairman for 1989-90 by the board.


On a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat, Raymond Hutchinson was nominated for Vice Chairman of the board.  There being no further nominations, Raymond Hutchinson was elected vice-chairman for 1989-90.


The regular board meeting date and time was approved by the board as being the first Tuesday of each month at 9:00 A.M. on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

LETTER FOR DIRECT NEGOTIATION WITH IBM


A letter was read to the board by Dr. Surrency requesting direct negotiation with IBM for better prices on computers for the schools  The board approved the request on a motion by Elvin Mathews seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.


The board discussed setting up computer labs in each school for elementary grades, one for middle school and one for high school.  The superintendent and assistant superintendent are to establish visitation to schools that have successful computer labs.

APPOINTMENTS


The board approved the request from Horace Hart, Transportation Director, to appoint Brenda Hart as the bus driver to replace Sylvia Brooks at Bell School on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Elvin Mathews.

TRANSPORTATION CLERK


The board agreed to appoint Julie McMillan as full time Clerk II position at the bus garage beginning January 1, 1989 on the recommendation of Horace Hart.  The motion was made by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Elvin Mathews.

STUDENT TRANSFERS


On a recommendation by the superintendent, the boar approved releasing Nicholas Alex back to his home county (Alachua) school.  The motion was made by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Gary Rexroat.


The board tabled action on approving Alisa Dawn Stadmore and Alex Taylor Stadmore to come to the Gilchrist County School from Levy County.

COMPENSATORY TIME

The board tabled Mr. Robert Irvin’s request to have used sick leave time exchanged for unused compensatory time.  Mr. Irvin’s request to have the used Memorial Day compensatory day be added to his annual leave days.  The request is denied because of the number of days annual leave earned is fixed by board policy.  The board requested that the superintendent get the total unused compensatory time that Mr. Irvin and Mrs. Combs have accumulated.  This information is to be brought to the December regular board meeting.

DISCUSSION


Carol Hyde and Raymond Hutchinson visited Senator Kirkpatrick this morning.  Senator Kirkpatrick stated that he would support the bonding of $100,000 of our racetrack money so that we could build classrooms at Bell.  He also informed them of Governor’s Energy Grant money availability.  We are to try to meet the December 15, 1989 grant deadline for as many classrooms as we can gather data for.  The board authorized paying $1,200.00 to Asendorf Associates for writing grant on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.


A discussion was held concerning the need of computer update at each school.  The superintendent stated that he felt a computer lab was needed at each school for the elementary grades, one for the middle grades and one for the high school grades.  The board agreed.  The superintendent and Dr. Surrency are to schedule visits to schools that have outstanding computer programs at each level mentioned.


Gary Rexroat stated that Dan Hendricks would like to sponsor or co-sponsor the High Q competition.  The board agreed this would be good publicity for the High Q academic teams.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the board adjourned its meeting to go into Executive Session.
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